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Subject:  Harmony Part 3:  Seeing God with the eyes of a child

Jesus tells us in Mark 10:15, “whosoever shall not receive the kingdom of God as a little 
child, he shall not enter therein.”  Continuing the recent “Harmony” series (“Standing up 
to fear” and “Learning to see with our spiritual understanding”) these readings explore 
what it is about the mindset of little children that allows them to see God and His King-
dom – God’s reign of harmony - and how we all can attain this sight. 

Hymns:   291    139    359
 
Holy Bible

Matt 13:1-3 (to 2nd ,), 24-30 The, 43
The same day went Jesus out of the house, and sat by the sea side.

And great multitudes were gathered together unto him, so that he went into a ship, and sat; and 
the whole multitude stood on the shore.

And he spake many things unto them in parables, saying,
The kingdom of heaven is likened unto a man which sowed good seed in his field:

But while men slept, his enemy came and sowed tares among the wheat, and went his way.

But when the blade was sprung up, and brought forth fruit, then appeared the tares also.

So the servants of the householder came and said unto him, Sir, didst not thou sow good seed 
in thy field? from whence then hath it tares?

He said unto them, An enemy hath done this. The servants said unto him, Wilt thou then that we 
go and gather them up?

But he said, Nay; lest while ye gather up the tares, ye root up also the wheat with them.

Let both grow together until the harvest: and in the time of harvest I will say to the reapers, 
Gather ye together first the tares, and bind them in bundles to burn them: but gather the wheat 
into my barn.
 
Then shall the righteous shine forth as the sun in the kingdom of their Father. Who hath ears to 
hear, let him hear.

Matt 12:22-28  
Then was brought unto him one possessed with a devil, blind, and dumb: and he healed him, 
insomuch that the blind and dumb both spake and saw.

And all the people were amazed, and said, Is not this the son of David?



But when the Pharisees heard it, they said, This fellow doth not cast out devils, but by Beelze-
bub the prince of the devils.

And Jesus knew their thoughts, and said unto them, Every kingdom divided against itself is 
brought to desolation; and every city or house divided against itself shall not stand:

And if Satan cast out Satan, he is divided against himself; how shall then his kingdom stand?

And if I by Beelzebub cast out devils, by whom do your children cast them out? therefore they 
shall be your judges.

But if I cast out devils by the Spirit of God, then the kingdom of God is come unto you.

Mark 10:13-16
And they brought young children to him, that he should touch them: and his disciples rebuked 
those that brought them.

But when Jesus saw it, he was much displeased, and said unto them, Suffer the little children to 
come unto me, and forbid them not: for of such is the kingdom of God.

Verily I say unto you, Whosoever shall not receive the kingdom of God as a little child, he shall 
not enter therein.

And he took them up in his arms, put his hands upon them, and blessed them.

Col  3:4-10
When Christ, who is our life, shall appear, then shall ye also appear with him in glory.

Mortify therefore your members which are upon the earth; fornication, uncleanness, inordinate 
affection, evil concupiscence, and covetousness, which is idolatry:

For which things’ sake the wrath of God cometh on the children of disobedience:

In the which ye also walked some time, when ye lived in them.

But now ye also put off all these; anger, wrath, malice, blasphemy, filthy communication out of 
your mouth.

Lie not one to another, seeing that ye have put off the old man with his deeds;

And have put on the new man, which is renewed in knowledge after the image of him that cre-
ated him:

Matt 5:8
Blessed are the pure in heart: for they shall see God.

[continued next page]



Science and Health with Key to the Scriptures by Mary Baker Eddy

418:20-21
 Truth is affirmative, and confers harmony.

300:1-22
 Human logic is awry when it attempts to draw correct spiritual conclusions regarding life from 
matter. Finite sense has no true appreciation of infinite Principle, God, or of His infinite image or 
reflection, man. The mirage, which makes trees and cities seem to be where they are not, illus-
trates the illusion of material man, who cannot be the image of God.

So far as the scientific statement as to man is understood, it can be proved and will bring to light 
the true reflection of God — the real man, or the new man (as St. Paul has it).

The temporal and unreal never touch the eternal and real. The mutable and imperfect never 
touch the immutable and perfect. The inharmonious and self-destructive never touch the har-
monious and self-existent. These opposite qualities are the tares and wheat, which never really 
mingle, though (to mortal sight) they grow side by side until the harvest; then, Science sepa-
rates the wheat from the tares, through the realization of God as ever present and of man as 
reflecting the divine likeness.

323:32
 Willingness to become as a little child and to leave the old for the new, renders thought recep-
tive of the advanced idea. Gladness to leave the false landmarks and joy to see them disappear, 
— this disposition helps to precipitate the ultimate harmony. The purification of sense and self is 
a proof of progress. “Blessed are the pure in heart: for they shall see God.”

489:24-11
The corporeal senses are the only source of evil or error. Christian Science shows them to be 
false, because matter has no sensation, and no organic construction can give it hearing and 
sight nor make it the medium of Mind. Outside the material sense of things, all is harmony. A 
wrong sense of God, man, and creation is non-sense, want of sense. Mortal belief would have 
the material senses sometimes good and sometimes bad. It assures mortals that there is real 
pleasure in sin; but the grand truths of Christian Science dispute this error.

Will-power is but a product of belief, and this belief commits depredations on harmony. Human 
will is an animal propensity, not a faculty of Soul. Hence it cannot govern man aright. Christian 
Science reveals Truth and Love as the motive-powers of man. Will — blind, stubborn, and head-
long — cooperates with appetite and passion. From this cooperation arises its evil. From this 
also comes its powerlessness, since all power belongs to God, good.

130:15-5 
Christian Science, properly understood, would disabuse the human mind of material beliefs 
which war against spiritual facts; and these material beliefs must be denied and cast out to 
make place for truth. You cannot add to the contents of a vessel already full. Laboring long to 
shake the adult’s faith in matter and to inculcate a grain of faith in God, — an inkling of the ability 
of Spirit to make the body harmonious, — the author has often remembered our Master’s love 
for little children, and understood how truly such as they belong to the heavenly kingdom.



If thought is startled at the strong claim of Science for the supremacy of God, or Truth, and 
doubts the supremacy of good, ought we not, contrariwise, to be astounded at the vigorous 
claims of evil and doubt them, and no longer think it natural to love sin and unnatural to forsake 
it, — no longer imagine evil to be ever-present and good absent? Truth should not seem so sur-
prising and unnatural as error, and error should not seem so real as truth. Sickness should not 
seem so real as health. There is no error in Science, and our lives must be governed by reality 
in order to be in harmony with God, the divine Principle of all being.

298:2
 Life, Truth, and Love are the realities of divine Science. They dawn in faith and glow full-orbed 
in spiritual understanding. As a cloud hides the sun it cannot extinguish, so false belief silences 
for a while the voice of immutable harmony, but false belief cannot destroy Science armed with 
faith, hope, and fruition.

302:3-24
The material body and mind are temporal, but the real man is spiritual and eternal. The identity 
of the real man is not lost, but found through this explanation; for the conscious infinitude of ex-
istence and of all identity is thereby discerned and remains unchanged. It is impossible that man 
should lose aught that is real, when God is all and eternally his. The notion that mind is in mat-
ter, and that the so-called pleasures and pains, the birth, sin, sickness, and death of matter, are 
real, is a mortal belief; and this belief is all that will ever be lost.

Continuing our definition of man, let us remember that harmonious and immortal man has exist-
ed forever, and is always beyond and above the mortal illusion of any life, substance, and intel-
ligence as existent in matter. This statement is based on fact, not fable. The Science of being 
reveals man as perfect, even as the Father is perfect, because the Soul, or Mind, of the spiritual 
man is God, the divine Principle of all being, and because this real man is governed by Soul in-
stead of sense, by the law of Spirit, not by the so-called laws of matter.

310:11
Day may decline and shadows fall, but darkness flees when the earth has again turned upon its 
axis. The sun is not affected by the revolution of the earth. So Science reveals Soul as God, un-
touched by sin and death, — as the central Life and intelligence around which circle harmonious-
ly all things in the systems of Mind.

331:11 The
 The Scriptures imply that God is All-in-all. From this it follows that nothing possesses reality nor 
existence except the divine Mind and His ideas. The Scriptures also declare that God is Spirit. 
Therefore in Spirit all is harmony, and there can be no discord; all is Life, and there is no death. 
Everything in God’s universe expresses Him.

150:18
The science (so-called) of physics would have one believe that both matter and mind are sub-
ject to disease, and that, too, in spite of the individual’s protest and contrary to the law of divine 
Mind. This human view infringes man’s free moral agency; and it is as evidently erroneous to 
the author, and will be to all others at some future day, as the practically rejected doctrine of the 
predestination of souls to damnation or salvation. The doctrine that man’s harmony is governed 
by physical conditions all his earthly days, and that he is then thrust out of his own body by the 
operation of matter, — even the doctrine of the superiority of matter over Mind, — is fading out.



60:2
Science inevitably lifts one’s being higher in the scale of harmony and happiness.

214:32
 Spirit’s senses are without pain, and they are forever at peace. Nothing can hide from them the 
harmony of all things and the might and permanence of Truth.

253:9
I hope, dear reader, I am leading you into the understanding of your divine rights, your heaven-
bestowed harmony, — that, as you read, you see there is no cause (outside of erring, mortal, 
material sense which is not power) able to make you sick or sinful; and I hope that you are con-
quering this false sense. Knowing the falsity of so-called material sense, you can assert your 
prerogative to overcome the belief in sin, disease, or death.

151:20
 Every function of the real man is governed by the divine Mind. The human mind has no power 
to kill or to cure, and it has no control over God’s man. The divine Mind that made man main-
tains His own image and likeness. The human mind is opposed to God and must be put off, as 
St. Paul declares. All that really exists is the divine Mind and its idea, and in this Mind the entire 
being is found harmonious and eternal. The straight and narrow way is to see and acknowledge 
this fact, yield to this power, and follow the leadings of truth.
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